MINUTES
CITY OF HARTFORD
JUNE 19, 2017

The City Council of the City of Hartford, Alabama, met in the conference room in city hall at
6:00 p.m. on June 19, 2017. The following members were present: Mayor Jeff Sorrells, Jo Ann
Lindsey, Bobby Burks, Ken Hales, Paul Fondren and Wendel Nolen.

Others in attendance: Vicky Marsh, Annie Ward, Dennis Dorriety, Jason Eubanks, Vernon
Alford, Russell Holland, Nathan Mathis, and Mike Ford

Mayor Sorrells called the meeting to order and opened with prayer followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance.

With the council having read the minutes from the regular meeting of June 5, 2017, Mayor
Sorrells asked the wishes of the council. Councilmember Lindsey moved to approve the minutes
of June 5, 2017, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Hales. The council voted
unanimously in favor thereof.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: :

Mr. Nathan Mathis stated that he would appreciate any help to resolve the sewer issue at The
New Birth of Emanuel Outreach Church. Mr. Ford stated he wanted to bring the situation to the
council to make them aware of the problem. Mayor Sorrells advised Mr. Ford that, per his
request, he is on the agenda for the July 3 meeting.

AGENDA:

1. EMA MASS NOTIFICATION SYSTEM - After a brief discussion of the EMA
Mass Notification System, the matter died for lack of motion.

2. RESOLUTION 6-19-17 AWARD BID FOR SIDEWALK PROJECT -
Resolution 6-19-17 awarding the bid to Geisler Contracting, Inc. in the amount of
$231,400.56 was presented for approval. Councilmember Nolen moved to adopt said
resolution, which motion was seconded by Councilmember Burks. The council voted
unanimously in favor thereof.

COUNCIL COMMENTS:

Mayor Sorrells

eMayor Sorrells stated that Air Performance is close to breaking ground for the expansion
project. Mayor Sorrells asked for approval to send letter to ServisFirst Bank stating the terms of
the lease agreement. The terms of the lease and purchase will be on a five-year annual
installment of $7,000.00 per year with a $1.00 buyout at the end of the five-year lease.
Councilmember Fondren moved to authorize Mayor Sorrells to send letter to ServisFirst Bank,
which motion was seconded by Councilmember Nolen. The council voted unanimously in favor
thereof.
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ADJOURNMENT:

With there being no other business to come before this meeting of June 19, 2017,
Councilmember Hales moved to adjourn, which motion was seconded by Councilmember
Fondren. The council voted unanimously in favor thereof.




